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COVID-19 
   During these changing and uncertain times, the Belfast Lions 
Club encourages our friends and neighbours to do all they can 
to stay safe and healthy by following the guidelines provided 
by Health PEI and the Chief Public Health Officer. 
   For more information and updates on the current pandemic 
situation, visit the PEI Government’s COVID-19 information 
website - https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-
19. Further information is also available on their Facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/govpe/. 
 

Be safe and stay healthy! 
 
Belfast Community Development Corporation (BCDC) 
 
Golf Memberships at Belfast Highland Greens are now 
available to purchase for the 2022 season! 
 

Adult:  $460.00 
Senior (60+):  $405.00 
Intermediate (19-29 years old): $350.00 
Junior (18 and younger): $130.00 
Monday-Thursday: $350.00 
Couples (Adult): $825.00 
Couples (Senior): $775.00 
Power Cart Membership (per seat): $275.00 

Prices are subject to 15% HST 

 
   Contact highlandgreens@gmail.com for any questions or to 
arrange for your 2022 membership. 
 
Online Booking for 2022 at Lord Selkirk Campground sites will 
go on sale on March 1st. Visit the Lord Selkirk Campground 
Facebook Page for the booking link. 
 
We’re Hiring! The Belfast Community Development 
Corporation (BCDC) is hiring a full-time, year-round Executive 
Director and a full-time seasonal Pro Shop Attendant. If you are 
interested in applying for one of these positions, visit the 
Belfast Highland Greens Facebook page for a copy of the job 
advertisements. You can send your cover letter and resume to 
belfastcommunitydevcorp@gmail.com. Email us for any 
questions or to request a copy of either job advertisements. 
 
Point Prim Lighthouse 
   The Point Prim Lighthouse will be holding its AGM virtually on 
Tuesday, March 22nd at 6:30pm.  If you are interested in 
attending, please call the teleconference number at 1-587-405-
1252. Conference ID 949 3037. 

Belfast Consolidated School Report for March 2022 
   We are back to school! It is great to have students and staff 
back in the building. We are doing an excellent job of following 
Dr. Morrison’s back to school protocols and trying to keep 
everyone as safe and healthy as possible. 
   Our basketball teams are back in action, and we hope to live 
stream their games on YouTube on our channel 
“BelfastConsolidatedSchool”. 
   For our Toonies for Trayton school fundraiser this year, we 
were not allowed to collect money at the school or do activities 
that put cohorts in the same group. With an online fundraiser 
we were able to collect approximately $900.00 for the PEI 
Heart and Stroke Foundation in Trayton’s name. Thanks to all 
those who donated. 
   We have changed our website to https://belfast.edu.pe.ca/ .  
The change was made as all schools will be using the same type 
of website to allow for parents/guardians to easily follow one 
style. 
 

Mr. John Munro (Principal Belfast Consolidated School) 
 
Belfast and Area Watershed Group  (BAWG) 
   Spring is just around the corner which means the tree 
swallows will be back! If you have tree swallow boxes, we 
encourage you to clean them out as soon as possible. In 
addition, we will be holding a tree swallow box sale if you need 
more. To pre-order, text, or email Sherry at 902-218-1582, 
bawgpei@gmail.com. Boxes are $20 each and all proceeds go 
to support our restoration activities. 
   We are preparing for another in-field season, including our 
5th Anniversary! Watch for upcoming events and activities for 
all ages. 
   The purpose of the Belfast and Area Watershed Group Inc. 
(BAWG) is to protect, maintain and enhance the ecology of the 
area for the environmental, social and economic well-being of 
the area residents. The geographical coverage area covers the 
Belfast Area – Eldon to Wood Islands thru to Cape Bear.  
 
The Deuce is Loose 
   The organizers of the Deuce Is Loose fundraiser have decided 
to postpone our weekly draw until further notice. The jackpot 
will hold steady until that time and we will resume where we 
left off. 
 
   Thank you all for your continued support! 
 

Belfast Lions Club 
Belfast Fire Department 
Belfast Rec Centre Board 
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Rural Municipality of Belfast - Council Briefs 
   Items of note for the Rural Municipality of Belfast for the 
month of March 2022: 

Council Accepts Mosquito Abatement Proposal 
to Start in 2022! 

On January 18th, 2022, RMB received a Municipal-wide 
Mosquito Abatement Proposal at a cost of $60,000 for the 
2022/2023 fiscal year and ongoing. A few groups combined 

their efforts to prepare/present this proposal to Council. 
Upon review of the proposal and further 

discussion/clarification; Council Members, in a majority vote 
during the public February 16th Council meeting, accepted the 
proposal. The Municipal-wide Mosquito Abatement Program 

will start in the spring of 2022. The Mosquito Program is 
available on the RMB Website.  

  
2022/2023 Community Grants Applications 

Deadline is March 6th! 
RMB will be awarding $64,000 this fiscal year to 

worthy organizations striving for the participation 
and betterment of our Municipality. 

Applications are available on-line, 
or you can pick them up at the Municipal Office. 

Get your applications in today! 
  

Council gives 1st Reading to the RMB 2022/2023 
Budget/Financial Plan! 

On Feb. 16th, Council gave 1st Reading to the 2022/2023 RMB 
Budget/Financial Plan during a public meeting of Council. This 
Budget represents a $.06/100 increase for this fiscal year. The 
second and final public meeting for this Plan will take place on 

March 16th, at 7:00 PM in the Wood Islands Meeting Hall, 
during the regular meeting of Council. The document is 

available on the RMB Website. While the public is encouraged 
to attend; attendance is limited due to Covid-19 restrictions. 

That said, RMB is also encouraging anyone who wishes to 
provide comments to Council to submit those comments by 

email to: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 
  

Meeting Limitations for March! 
Unfortunately, due to Provincial Covid-19 Restrictions, 

attendance in the Council Meeting Hall at Wood Islands is 
limited to 21. Those that do attend any of our meetings, must 
also be fully vaccinated (proof is required), wear a mask and 

practice 6-foot distancing during the meeting. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

Stay safe everyone! 
 Office Open: Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 

9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 
Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 
Phone: (902) 962-2086           CAO: Bob Brooks 

13056 Shore Road - Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0 

Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation 
Hall Rental ~ Visit our website ~ www.woodislands.ca. 
Covid protocol applies. Interested bookings, please 
email to: wiadc@woodislands.ca 

   2022 Sign Plaza ~ 2022 Rent a space at our plaza for $100 per 
year. Your sign is yours to design. Max size is 16 x 44. Contact 
our office by email for details. 
   Yoga for Winter ~ Beginning March ~ 8 Session Program 
$16.00 Start: 9:30 am at the Plough the Waves Hall Restart GO 
PEI Yoga on a winter’s day. Pre-registration required. Google 
Forms Sign-Up: https://forms.gle/1ekcwK1L141qA9hd6  
   2022 Under the Roof Outdoor Farmer’s Market ~ If you are 
interested in becoming a vendor in 2022 from June to October, 
please contact our office. Covid protocols may apply. 
   2022 We have a Freight Shed, next to the Trails, to rent ~ 
Email to wiadc@woodislands.ca. Looking for a business to fill 
this spot! 
   Item for Sale: star TSP100 eco futurePRNT & cash box 
$200.00 or best offer  
   Keep watching our Facebook page for updates 
   All inquiries Email: wiadc@woodislands.ca 
   Phone: 902•962•3761 
 
Municipality-wide Mosquito/Black Fly Control (Proposal) 
   The Pinette/Flat River and Point Prim Mosquito Programs 
have prepared a proposal for consideration by the Belfast 
Community Council. The proposal suggests that the 
Municipality replicate the highly successful biting fly control 
program that has been operating in Eastern Kings for many 
years. The program would be funded by the Municipality, but 
operated by the Belfast Community Development Corp. It calls 
for two seasonal employees to take responsibility for the 
control of mosquito (both salt- and fresh-water species) and 
black fly larvae throughout the Municipality. Vectobac, which 
is a completely environmentally safe product for reducing 
numbers of mosquito and black fly larvae, would be used. The 
program will require an approximately 3.5% increase in overall 
property taxes in the region in order to avoid having any impact 
on other beneficial activities undertaken by the Council. The 
proposal includes feedback from local tourism operators and 
real estate agents as to the impact of mosquitoes on their 
businesses and land values. 
   Please visit: www.facebook.com/groups/mosquitoprogram/ 
to view the full proposal. 
 
Island Pride Garden Co. 
   Ever thought of working in a garden centre? Do plants bring 
you JOY? Island Pride Garden Co. Wood Islands and Hunter 
River locations are looking for full and part time staff for spring 
2022 April-August. 
   Reach out to us at  gardens@islandpride.ca or 902-962-2044. 
 

John and Anne Keuper 
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Selkirk Millennium Club 
   Belfast millennium club and coffee time are not meeting until 
further notice. 
Thank you 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message of Concern to RMB Residents 
   On February 16th, 2022, the Rural Municipality of Belfast 
Council voted to accept a proposal for a, “Municipal-wide 
Mosquito Abatement Proposal at a cost of $60,000 for the 
2022/2023 fiscal year and ongoing.” 
   Acceptance of this proposal will result in increased tax rates 
for Belfast residents which may incur a hardship for those on 
fixed income. Second-Reading of the 2022/2023 RMB 
Budget/Financial Proposal is set for March 16th, 2022. 
   I urge citizens of the RMB to contact their Council Members 
and express their opinion on this matter. 
 

Submitted by   Diana Halliday   902-659-2339 
 

Note: The message above is the view of the author and does 
not necessarily reflect the opinion of the Belfast Lions Club, the 
Editor, Advertisers and/or associated organizations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!” 

This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. 
Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, 
Networking, Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, 
Home Theatre, Video Monitoring, Custom 
Web Design and more! 

Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 
henry@henrykliner.com   henrykliner.com 

 

 
Winter Hours 

Monday – Saturday: 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Sunday: Closed 

 
 

 

   

 
Redpath Realty Ltd. 

 

Your Local Real Estate Office 

www.LivethePEIdream.com 

Phone   902.218.0496 
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J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units 
also available. Generlink (meter base 
hookups). Complete electrical service. Call 
Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

   

 
1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-

2851 

Open May 1st – October 31st Off Season (902) 659-
2524 

Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 
krointheskye@hotmail.com 

krointheskye.com 

 

 
 

   

 
Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes 

 

Terry Huestis 

Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry 
902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 

  

 

 

 

Wood Islands 
and Area 

Development 
Corporation 

 

www.woodislands.ca 
902-962-3761 

 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Meet Your Council: 

Mayor – Garth Gillis Deputy Mayor – Virginia Cook Councillor – Lynn Docherty 

Grants Committee Chair – Councillor Billy Gamble                 Councillor – Mary Mecher-Carlson 

Gas Tax Committee Chair – Councillor Andy Henry                 Councillor – Joanne Vessey 

Chief Administrative Officer – Bob Brooks 

Check out our Website for Contacts, Meeting Times/Dates, Agendas, Notices and 

Note our new meetings location at the Upstairs Wood Island Meeting Hall. 

www.ruralmunipalityofbelfast.com 
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Advanced Nursing Foot Care 
Nail clipping , callus removal, 

Diabetic foot care, ingrown toenails. 
Services provided in your home 

at your convenience. 

Contact Mary Alice McKenna for more info. 
902-326-9454    Call or text 

 

 
Brian Thomson 

Call or text: 902-218-3784         6 Morrison’s Beach Road 

thomsonelectricpei@gmail.com            South Pinette, PE 
                                                                                       C0A 1R0 

Providing Modern Electric Solutions 

Nicholson Industries 
Do you have any old vehicles or 
machinery that you don’t use? 

Call for a price. You’ll probably be surprised! 
Yard is open for whitegoods and scrap. 

902-620-9335          902-659-2457 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
Your Belfast Lions Club 

 

Name 

Phone 

E-mail Home Mobile 

Moir, Dan King Lion 902-659-2267   

Gosselin, Victor Treasurer 902-659-2749 902-218-3412 vr.gosselin@outlook.com 

Carey, Dan Secretary 902-659-2730 778-988-4403 dandyman@telus.net 

Cooper, David New Members & Cash Draw 902-659-2931 902-970-7415 coopersredwhite@gmail.com 

Kliner, Henry Newsletter & Calendars  902-978-2447 henry@henrykliner.com 

Beck, Jeff  902-659-2111 902-394-4612 Jeffrey.beck@hotmail.com 

Compton, Russ   902-361-2195 
(work) 

rcompton@norcanmarine.com 

Dollar, Ernie  902-659-2830 403-991-6823 erniedollar@gmail.com 

Gerritsen, Scott  902-659-2647 902-626-7607 scott.gerritsen@bellaliant.net 

MacKenzie, Douglas  902-659-2789 902-394-0669 douglas@gillislodge.com 

Mackenzie, Ross  902-659-2668 902-393-7016 p_rmackenzie@pei.sympatico.ca 

MacKinnon, Neil  902-659-2535   

Morrison, Erwin  902-659-2872 902-626-9849 erwin@jemelectricpei.com 

Nicholson, Clifford     

Panton, Wayne  902-659-2893 902-969-7413  

     

 

Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
   Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be limited to a 
maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices may be included if 
space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or opinions 
expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers 
and/or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, length, size and/or to choose 
not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without prejudice. 

Deadline for next newsletter is March 23rd, 2022, at 6:00 PM. 

E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
 

 

mailto:belfastnewsletter@outlook.com
mailto:belfastnewsletter@outlook.com

